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Miranda, Ricardo

From: Maldonado, Efrain

Sent: Friday, July 1, 2022 3:05 PM

To: Miranda, Ricardo

Cc: Jackson, Sharon

Subject: RE: Informal resolution meeting request concerning positive Covid test at San Juan Field 

Office & failure to notify Union per Article 37 of HUD-AFGE Agreement

Good afternoon Mr. Miranda, 

Management has reviewed the guidance and considered the information shared during the party’s informal 
resolution meeting held on June 16, 2022, concerning positive COVID test at the San Juan Field Office and 
Management’s alleged failure to notify the Union per Article 37 of the HUD/AFGE Agreement.  It is 
Management’s position that the Agency does not believe the provisions of Article 37 require Management to 
report employees’ positive COVID-19 test results to the Union.   However, the Agency will comply with the 
COVID-19 active case response procedures negotiated with AFGE in accordance with AFGE Supplement 32.  

Thank you, 

Efrain Maldonado, Esq. 
Field Office Director 
United States Department of Housing and Urban Development 
San Juan, Puerto Rico  (787) 274-5838 

From: Miranda, Ricardo <Ricardo.Miranda@hud.gov>  
Sent: Wednesday, June 15, 2022 1:59 PM 
To: Jackson, Sharon <Sharon.R.Jackson@hud.gov>; Maldonado, Efrain <EFRAIN.MALDONADO@hud.gov> 
Subject: RE: Informal resolution meeting request concerning positive Covid test at San Juan Field Office & failure to 
notify Union per Article 37 of HUD-AFGE Agreement 

Ditto.

From: Jackson, Sharon <Sharon.R.Jackson@hud.gov>  
Sent: Wednesday, June 15, 2022 1:54 PM 
To: Maldonado, Efrain <EFRAIN.MALDONADO@hud.gov>; Miranda, Ricardo <Ricardo.Miranda@hud.gov> 
Subject: RE: Informal resolution meeting request concerning positive Covid test at San Juan Field Office & failure to 
notify Union per Article 37 of HUD-AFGE Agreement 

You’re welcome, and I’ve accepted the invitation.  

Sharon Jackson 
Employee & Labor Relations Division 
Office of Chief Human Capital Officer 
U.S. Dept. of Housing and Urban Development 


